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CHAPTER MMCDXXIV.

AN ACT DECLARING WYOSOX CREEK, FROM THE MOUTH THEREOF,
TO JACOB MYERS’ MILL DAM, IN THE COUNTY OF LTJZERNE, A PUB-
LIC STREAM OR HIGHWAY.

SectionI, (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
andHouseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania, in GeneralAssemblymet, and it is herebyenacted
by theauthority of the same,Thatfrom andafter the passing
of this act, Wyosox creek, in the town of Claverack,in the
county of Luzerne, from the mouth of the same, to Jacob
Myers’ mill dam, is herebydeclareda public streamor high-
way, for the passingof rafts, boats or other vessels;and it
shall, andmay be lawful for the inhabitantsand others,de-
sirous of usingthe navigationof said creek,to removeall nat-
ural obstructionsin the same: Provided,that any personor
persons,owning or possessingland on said creek,shall have
liberty to erectany dam,or damsacrossthe same,agreeably
andsubjectto all the restrictionsandprovisionsof an act of
the general assemblyof this commonwealth, passed the
twenty-third day of March, onethousandeight hundred and
three,~1~entitled “An act to authorizeany personor persons,
owning land adjoining navigablestreamsof water, declared
public highways,to erect dams upon such streamsfor mills,
andother waterworks.”

ApprovedFebruary6, 1804. Recordedin L. B. No. 9, p. 311.

Note (i)~ Chaipter 2353; Suprathia volume p. 297.

CHAPTER MMCDXXV.

AN ACT TO PROVIDE FOR THE ERECTION OF A HOUSE FOR THE EM-
PLOYMENT AND SUPPORTOF THE POORIN THE COUNTY OF YORK.

SectionI. (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
andHouseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania in General Assembly met, and it is herebyenacted


